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Our member profile for this newsletter is Cindy Lorenz Metz. Cindy grew up in Newport, Ky and 
attended Our Lady of Providence High School. Her former neighborhood gave way to development and 
is now the location of the Newport Pavilion. Cindy’s career began with Western and Southern, working 
in various departments before leaving to raise her two daughters. Married to Jim for 35 years, they 
reside in the Westside area. She is active in her church, St. Antoninus, and spent many years serving on 
the school PTO as treasurer, involved with many fundraisers.  As a Girl Scout leader Cindy helped with 
numerous cookie sales.

Her first initiation into the world of Kindervelt came when a former member of Group #68 was selling 
raffle tickets and asked Cindy to purchase some. Coincidently, she had just had her daughter at a 
appointment with an eye specialist at Children’s Hospital.  She was invited to join KV #68. Meeting 
Bonnie Hueneman ensued and their friendship was established. Cindy has held many positions in her 
group including: President, Secretary and Treasurer. She has served on the City Wide Board and was 
part of the Barbara Fitch Award committee.  Cindy was a West Area Representative for our leadership 
meetings. 

Cindy loves crafting and works with her husband painting and decorating all the items that Jim so 
generously designs and cuts out. KV #68 sponsors the Cabaret Shows at St. William and Cindy is 
involved with many details creating this event. KV #68 also has presented the Princess Party at Price 
Hill Chili for the past 10 years and Cindy assists with the financial aspects. She brings her nieces and 
great nieces to this fun event and has been described as "the greatest great aunt ever". A couple of 
Cindy’s strengths are the selling of raffle tickets and handling the monies. She even is putting herself 
out there and volunteering to be the next Fall Ball Financial Chair.

When Cindy, along with Kindervelt members, are working on projects and events all hope for the best. 
A quote by Nelson Mandela seems to say it all. "It always seems impossible...until it is done.” Thank 
you, Cindy, for helping get many events done and done well. 

LET'S MEET CINDY METZ
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From the President

The hustle and bustle of the holidays has begun. December brings
sparkling lights, shopping, parties, Christmas trees, time with family and
friends and even a glimpse of a special reindeer! Let’s take a minute to
reflect on all of our Kindervelt members. Your hard work is showing as
each of your leaders shares the success of your group’s fundraising
efforts. Thank you all so much for being caring, loving and determined
women. I’m counting my blessings this holiday season for the new
friends I have made working with all of you.
I’m very excited to say Kindervelt Krafts was a huge success. Event
Chair, Diana Peters, and her wonderful committee organized a fantastic
craft show at Princeton High School. They expanded this year and took
the Krafts to Findlay Market. So much awareness was brought to a new
group of people. They sold a lot of merchandise and put Kindervelt on
the map in their marketplace. They have one more week to go, and I
can’t wait to hear how they have done. What a hardworking group of
women the Krafters are! Thank you, Diana, and your wonderful
committee.
With the New Year coming Sue Crosby, our Nominating Chair, and her
committee will begin filling the positions of next year’s Board of
Trustees and Citywide Event Chairs. If you are interested in being
involved in a citywide capacity, contact Sue at
kvnomchair@kindervelt.org. I encourage you to get involved on the
citywide level. You will experience Kindervelt on a whole new level. I
would love to work with you.
On behalf of the Citywide Board of Trustees and myself, we wish you a
joyous holiday season with much peace and happiness. We look
forward to the New Year as we strive for success in our support of
Cincinnati Children’s Division of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry
Emergency Assessment Center (KV PEACe). Cheers to a happy, healthy
2019 for our entire Kindervelt family.

Happy Holidays,

Bonnie Hueneman
Kindervelt City President



Volunteers are needed to work at the 
Evergreen Kindervelt Gift Shop.  No 
experience necessary.  It’s easy and 
fun! You can volunteer as little as 2 

hours/month, or do more if you 
wish. The shop is open Monday-

Thursday 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. and 
on Fridays from 11:30 a.m.-3:30 

p.m.  You pick dates that work for 
you. Several Kindervelt ladies work 

there and really enjoy it.  

Volunteers N
eeded

Tidbits

Kindervelt #3 thanks JoAnn Hagopian for hosting our Make it 
Bake it Fake it. Your home makes a great back drop.  Ladies you 

all made it the best ever by your great items and eager bidding.  We 
raised over $1,700!  Best year ever!  Thanks to the ladies from 

Kindervelt #8 who joined us.

KV#8 extends our warmest welcome to 
3 new members! Bethany Gorby Harten 

is recently married and, in previous years, 
was a Kindervelt North Pole Express elf. 

Her mother Laurie Gorby joined our 
group a few years back. Abby Ridenour 

became interested in Kindervelt after 
seeing our booth at the Wyoming Fall 

Festival and is raising 4 children in 
Wyoming where her husband grew up. 

Natalie Leonhard lives in Wyoming with 
her husband and pre-school aged 

daughter. She experienced first hand 
"having fun while raising funds" when 
she attended our Royal Wedding event 

last spring. We are so glad to have you all 
in our group and look forward to getting 

to know you better.
N

ew
 M

em
bers

KV22 met in November and prepared some of the candles for our 
annual luminaria fundraiser. ‘Many hands make light work’ as all 

volunteers know. If you are near Swaim in Montgomery, check out 
the neighborhood with over 1,600 candles lighting up the street. The 

neighbors are quite generous with their donations of time and 
treasure to our annual event.  We are grateful for families and 

friends of KV22 that work hard to get the candles out and lit. Be 
sure to drive past Swaim neighborhood from 5p-9p on Sunday, 

December 16th. Special thanks to our long time Luminaria 
coordinator, Sarah Bell, and all the street captains who store/prep 

the candles year after year. KV22 is pleased to welcome a new 
member, Holly Poissant, pictured here with Perri Schenker. As 
reported by our Sunshine Chairman, Lis Faber, we are happy to 
report that we have no members in need of sunshine this month. 

Kindervelt #77
Thank you, Janice Curran, for hosting our 

November meeting! ;-)
Way to go Karen Geeves and family for 

completing the Denver 1/2 marathon. 
Proceeds benefited St Jude’s. 6000 people 

participated. 

KV #78 sends a million “thank-you”s to our Kraft Reps, 
Mary Beth Young and Nancy Morton, for heading up our 

efforts once again this year!  Thanks to your ideas, 
instruction, and encouragement, we were able to offer some 
pretty amazing creations for sale at the various Kindervelt 

Krafts events.  We must also offer a HUGE thanks to 
Katrina Smith and her VERY understanding and supportive 

husband Neil whose garage became our crafting 
headquarters this fall.  We bet you’re happy to once again 
be able to house your cars in your garage instead of our 

piles of crafts and materials!  You’re the best!
Happy birthday wishes to our fall birthday girls, Lauri 

Halmi and Chris Fulford!  May the coming year be your 
best ever!

Thanks to Nancy Riedel for organizing our annual cashew 
sale!

Well wishes for Elaine Santos who had 
surgery. We wish you a speedy recovery. 



Kindervelt #78 is partnering with the Krohn 

Conservatory on Saturday, December 8th, to 
raise funds for KV PEACe!  We will be 

offering attendees of the Conservatory’s 2018 
Holiday Show the opportunity, for a minimum 

$5 donation, to create a picture frame with 
their children as a perfect way to showcase a 

special photo.  If you are planning on attending 
Krohn’s “A Crystal Holiday” with your 

children or grandchildren, why not visit on 

December 8th and have some extra fun with 
the kids while making a contribution to the 

Kindervelt cause?  See you there!



Kindervelt Krafts opening event at Findlay Market was a success.

Volunteers for KV Krafts were outstanding at our inaugural event at Findlay Market on 
November 24th. Thank you, thank you, thank you! 

Thank you so much to all the Kindervelt members who volunteered for KV Krafts at Princeton High 
School. Special thanks to Keith Henize (Grid-Master Extraordinaire!), the wonderful Hueneman clan, 

and fantastic teen volunteers, Aidan Burdick and Claire Bollinger!!  We so appreciated your help! 
Thank you again!

Katrina Smith, KV Krafts Volunteer Chair

KV KRAFTS 2018
APPLAUSE ! APPLAUSE! & more APPLAUSE !

To all who have in some way participated in KV Krafts 2018, committee members, donors, 
Krafters, participating members, bakers, volunteers, family, friends and support from 
Cincinnati Children's Hospital Medical Center Staff, a thank you for your  impact on the 
success of this year's events. We are grateful for the work that created Mini Kraft & Bake 
Sales, Main Kraft & Bake Sale at Viking Village and our new addition, Findlay Market.

Even though we are almost at the conclusion of Kraft Sales events, remember you may 
continue to sell your Krafts & baked goods.  You will need to turn your sales report to CeCe 
Kohlman by December 31, 2018. (cckohlman@aol.com)

Any questions, give me a call 513-368-3031, dianaqk@fuse.net.

Many many thanks & Happy Holiday!
Diana Peters
KV  Krafts Chair



Saturday December 1
8:00am-6:00pm

Kindervelt Krafts  
Findlay Market

Findlay Market
1801 Race Street

Cincinnati, OH 45202

Saturday December 8
8:00am-6:00pm

Kindervelt Krafts @ 
Findlay Market

Findlay Market
1801 Race Street

Cincinnati, OH 45202

Info: Diana Peters  
Dianaqk@fuse.net 

513-451-1750
**Set up 7:45am

Krafts only

Info: Diana Peters  
Dianaqk@fuse.net 

513-451-1750
**Set up 7:45am Krafts only

Krafts only

Friday February 15
9:30am-3:00pm

Valentine Cookie 
Sale #08

CCHMC Atrium 3 Info: Kristen Gettins 
513-821-2789

or klgettins@yahoo.com

Bake Sales at CCHMC

Kraft & Baking Events

                     
   Dec  5  #68   CCHMC - 9:30-2:00  info:  plwahl113@yahoo.com    513-608-1257

    Dec 10  #56  CCHMC -10:00-2:00  info:  ruthw@zoomtown.com     513-535-8875

Dec  3  #16   CCHMC - 9:00-3:00 info: cmburger2@gmail.com      513-218-5370 

Thanks to members of KV #68 who worked Kindervelt Krafts at Princeton, Findlay Market 
& Cincinnati Children's Hospital and the members & friends of 

Kindervelt who created crafts for donation.  All of the hard work is appreciated.

Get Well and encouraging thoughts to Mary George as she faces health challenges in the 
upcoming weeks.



KV #57 Event

Group 55 Triple Crown 
fundraiser

 
The Save Around Coupon Book, gives 50% directly back 
to Kindervelt. The book is full of great discounts at all sorts 
of local restaurants, stores, theaters, retail and more. A 
sampling of the savings for the N KY area (for the 
Cincinnati area- there are many, many more) include 
discounts for Carrabba’s; Panda Express; Sub Station II; 
Famous Dave’s; DQ Grill and Chill; Bruster’s;  TGI 
Friday’s; Dave and Buster’s; Donato’s; Rally’s; Qdoba; 
White Castle; Subway; Culver’s; Quaker Steak & Lube; 
Penn Station; Captain D’s; SONIC; Cici’s; Papa John’s; 
Fazoli’s; Orange Leaf; Danbarry Cinemas; Florence 
Fundome;  World of Golf (buy 1 round get 1 free);  Dick’s 
Sporting Goods; Barnes & Noble;  Chuck E. Cheese’s;  
Sam’s Club; Macy’s; Michael’s; H & M;  Famous 
Footwear; Shoe Carnival; Claire’s; Yankee Candle; and  
Harbor Freight
The book costs only $25.00 and all discounts are valid 
through 12/31/19. There are numerous other U.S. cities that 
offer discounts for their area, so if you are traveling or have 
friends and family in other cities – this is a great gift or way 
to save. You can view the actual books and discounts online 
@ http://www.supportourgroups.com/GN/213863

For the book for the N KY area - see the Cincinnati book 
under Ohio.

For every book that is sold, $12.50 will go directly to 
Kindervelt.
You can view the entire book  on-line to see what discounts 
are being offered @ https://issuu.com/savearound/docs/
cincinnati_oh?e=18348958/14978884 
You can also purchase the books online – which will be 
shipped to you or whoever you designate
from http://www.supportourgroups.com/GN/213863

Next Member Meeting
January 22, 2019

Location
Arhaus

Kenwood Town Centre
7875 Montgomery Road 45236

More details to follow

http://www.supportourgroups.com/GN/213863
https://issuu.com/savearound/docs/cincinnati_oh?e=18348958/14978884
https://issuu.com/savearound/docs/cincinnati_oh?e=18348958/14978884
http://www.supportourgroups.com/GN/213863
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Let The Good Times Bowl
Saturday February 23, 2019

2:30pm-5:00pm
Stone Lanes

3746 Montgomery Rd
Norwood OH 45212

More information to come.

 Committee Chairs: Jean Kackikis 513-533-1277 
tastebudsjsk@gmail.com and

Kris Spencer 610-308-9615 or kristinespencer5@gmail.com  

KV #19 is busy preparing for Lunch at the 
Links XI – “Island Escape.” What a fun theme 
to work with during the gray winter months! Mark 

your calendars to join us on Saturday, April 27, 
2019 at the Heritage Club in Mason. We are 

looking for generous sponsors to help make our 
event an even bigger success this year. If you 

know any businesses looking for an opportunity to 
support Kindervelt and reach 150+ women, please 
contact our sponsorship coordinator, Jackie Clough 

(jjclough86@gmail.com).

KV #30 Announcing
Saturday, March 30th

BUNKO at the Cincinnati Woman’s Club; lunch, games and raffle prizes

Save the date! Kindervelt 50 has 
historically hosted two events, but 

this year KV50 will host one large 
event, Cabin Fever, on February 22, 

2019 at Mad Tree Brewing Company 
in Oakley. More details to follow. 

mailto:jjclough86@gmail.com


Saturday/Sunday 
Dec 1 - 9:00am-5:00pm
Dec 2 - 12:00-5:00pm

Evergreen Tree Sale
#8

Wyoming Tennis 
Courts

Springfield Pike
Wyoming, OH

Coming Soon Wine and Dine Raffle
*East Region

Thursday December 20
11:00am-7:00pm

Blaze Pizza Dine and 
Donate #57

Blaze Pizza 
9341Mason 

Montogomery Rd 
Mason, OH

Info: Kelly Mahle & Jackie Smith
jzsm46@gmail.com or 513-948-9972

See flyer in Newsletter

Info: Wendy Holschuh
jholschuh@cinci.rr.com

or 513-624-9112
More information coming

Info: Jane DiMaggio
513-398-5951

or vijamobear@aol.com
You must present the flyer to the 

cashier prior to paying. Blaze Pizza 
will donate 20% to KV

Sunday December 2
6:00pm-7:30pm

Lighting of the Green/
Luminaria #76

Terrace Park Village 
Green

Corner of Amherst and 
Elm

Info: Sarah Sullivan
513-253-027 

or sullivanse@gmail.com
Open to the public

Saturday December 8
10:00am-3:00pm

Krohn Conservatory 
Craft Room Project

Krohn Conservatory
1501 Eden Park Dr

Cincinnati, OH 45202

Info: Terri Dahlem 
terri.dahlem@gmail.com or

513-503-4395
*Open to the public

Craft project for kids/family to create 
- $5.00 minimum doantion to 

Kindervelt

Friday February 22
7:00pm

Cabin Fever #50 Madtree Brewing Co 
3301 Madison Rd 

45209

Save the Date
See flyer

Saturday February 23
2:30pm - 5:00pm

Let the Good Times 
Bowl

*Citywide

Stone Lanes
3746 Montgomery Rd
Norwood OH 45212

Info: Kris Spencer 610-308-9615 or 
kristinespencer5@gmail.com or Jean 

Kackikis 513-533-1277 
tastebudsjsk@gmail.com

Saturday April 27
11:00am-2:30pm

Lunch at the Links #19 Heritage Club 
6690 Heritage Club Dr

Save the Date
More to Come

Thursday May 9
6:00pm-9:00pm

Bunco Party #56 Wilder City Building
520 Licking Pike
Wilder KY 41071

Info: Debbie Linneman 
859-468-8826 or dzlinne@gmail.com

$20 per person

Thursday April 18
6:00pm-9:00pm

Bunco Party #56 Wilder City Building
520 Licking Pike
Wilder KY 41071

Info: Debbie Linneman 
859-468-8826 or dzlinne@gmail.com

$20 per person

Thursday October 10
6:00pm-9:00pm

Bunco Party #56 Wilder City Building
520 Licking Pike
Wilder KY 41071

Info: Debbie Linneman 
859-468-8826 or dzlinne@gmail.com

$20 per person

January 22 Member Meeting Arhaus
Kenwood Town Centre

7875 Montgomery Road
45236

More information to come

Upcoming Events



Ongoing  Projects



Some of you may not be aware of the signs 
available for your event. You can use the signs 
pictured here. Contact you Region Leader if 
you wish to use the small green Kindervelt 

Kids. Contact or text Bonnie Finn for all other 
signs and or bid sheets @ 513-374-6389 or 

bfinn104@gmail.com.

Kindervelt Signs

You may have seen this sign 
at our annual dinner.

Larger Kindervelt kids

Backdrop. You may have seen this at the 
Fall Ball or member meeting

Small Kindervelt kids - Region 
Leaders have these.

Sandwich - Kraft Shows

Sandwich - Bowling

Shade-type roller

 Bid Sheets for those of you who 
need them


